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Minutes of the January 13, 2016 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 447th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:31.  Vice President Frank 

Stubits lead the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance and Carl Smith gave the opening prayer. 

All officers present except George Ratermann. 

Vice President Stubits said we had received an application from John Farrell for membership.  A motion 

was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Charlie Steele to accept the application.  Motion passed on a voice 

vote. 

Vice President Stubits said member Eddie Boyd had passed away and Ed Brown has cancer. 

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Jim Wurm to waive the reading 

of the minutes.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Terry Shoemaker gave the monthly report.  A motion was made by Wil Grove, 

seconded by Ralph Harper to accept the treasurer’s report subject to audit.  Motion passed on a voice 

vote. 

Vice President Stubits reported membership dues received for this year. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  Charlie Steele spoke on the new plan D insurance.  Jeff Roorda said anyone still 

belonging to the FOP that the dues in now due. 

Mr. Pona stated be had 89 in attendance.  Ten prizes were awarded including two donated by Kevin 

Mueller. 

A motion was made by Dick Buehler, seconded by Lenny Gregory to adjourn.  Motion passed on a voice 

vote.  Meeting adjourned at 11:50. 
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